Town of Bristol, Rhode Island

Department of Community Development

10 Court Street
Bristol, RI 02809

bristolri.gov
401-253-7000

February 28, 2025

Mr. Adam McGovern
Chairman

BWRSD School Committee
Bristol, RI 02809

RE: Drainage Maintenance at future Mt. Hope High School
Dear Mr. McGovern:

At the Planning Board meeting in October 2024 when the Master Plan for the Mt. Hope High
School was reviewed, the Planning Board passed a motion to request that the Bristol Town
Council, acting as the Joint Finance Committee, support future funding requests from the School
Committee for maintenance of the drainage at the High School once it is built. As you are aware,
this is important to make sure that the drainage systems continue to function as designed in this
sensitive watershed.

The Town Council reviewed the Planning Board’s correspondence at their January 15 meeting
and passed a motion to support the request and directed that I send a letter to you on behalf of
myself, the Town Council and Town Administrator advocating for the inclusion of this funding.
The Town Council asked for continued attention to this drainage maintenance and will also add it
to the Joint Finance Committee agenda for further discussion.

Thank you for your efforts in support of this project and I look forward to working with you as
the project advances.

iane M. Williamson,

Director of Community Development

cc: Town Clerk
Town Administrator



